16TH JUNE 2023

The Nutshell o

Hazelwood School

THE LATEST NEWS AND UPDATES FROM HAZELWOOD

Compassion. Courage. Respect.

Dear Parents,

The buzz and heat around the Hazelwood sight over the last few weeks has been incredibly special. Not
just because of the exceptionally warm weather we have been enjoying recently but because the last part
of the summer term is always one of the most exciting times of the academic year, and this year feels no
different.

The Year 8s concluded their exams last week and have since enjoyed an array of treats, opportunities
and experiences. It has been wonderful to see them relax and unwind after all their hard work. The
traditional Hazelwood ice cream van and games on the Head'’s lawn were enjoyed by all. The Year 8
residential trip to Rome and Sorrento was a huge success and, whilst there are some very tired faces in
school today (the teachers more than the children!), | know that a wonderful time was had by all. The
children behaved brilliantly and all staff commented on what a credit they were to Hazelwood.

As always, | am particularly delighted to see the sporting successes that our children have enjoyed
recently. The cricket, athletics and swimming reports at the back of this Nutshell edition are a joy to read.
It is fantastic to hear about our children’s achievements across such a breadth of sports and abilities. It
truly does support our vision that ‘sport should be enjoyed by all’ at Hazelwood.

At the time of writing, the Year 4s are on their way back from an action-packed week at Hindleap Warren
and Year 6 also enjoyed a royal trip out to Hampton Court Palace this week. Year 2 performed their play
with such confidence and conviction to their parents this week and the theatre was transformed into a
wildflower garden, thanks to Mrs Housego’s incredible, creative backdrop and scenery.

Next week, our much anticipated “Perspectives Week” comes to a head with the Hazelwood Education
Showcase taking place on Friday 23rd June . Parents of children in Years 1-7 have been invited into
school as their 'School in Action' day to see what children and staff have been working so hard on. It is
set to be an inspiring day, full of creativity, passion, courage and innovation. We look forward to
celebrating all this work with you in our next edition of Nutshell.

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.

Best Wishes,

Lindie




HPA Colour Run

The HPA would like to say a warm thank you to all parents, staff and the estates
team for all of their help with last weekend's Colour Run. It was a big success and a
great school event. The HPA now looks forward to the Rainbow Disco!
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HPA Colour Run




NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Fledglings 1

Over the last two weeks, Fledglings 1 have been learning about jungle animals. The
children have enjoyed making different jungle animals for our display board. They
have also been making their own animal print matching books and threading pasta
onto a piece of string to make a snake. The children have also been looking at daddy,
mummy and baby lion pictures and seeing what they can recognise. The children
have enjoyed making bear toast and jungle animal biscuits. The children have had
lots of fun playing in the garden with the swampy water play. They have also been
making structures out of the mega blocks to what they think an animal looks like. In
the cosy corner we have been having puppet shows with our new jungle puppets.
The children have had lots of fun exploring the jungle sensory bags and making
different jungle animal sounds. They have also enjoyed rescuing the lion from the
jungle jail and exploring the jungle den.




NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Fledglings 2
Arrr Ahoy! Fledglings 2 have been enjoying learning about the life of pirates! They
have been having lots of creative fun making their own pirate hats, treasure maps
using teabags, sticking shapes to make boats and sticking colourful feathers on to
parrots. As it's been getting super-hot the children have been loving all the water play
with our new bamboo gutters mixing different coloured water using lots of tools and
boats.

They have also been using water to clean the pirate ships and putting their hands in
water with beads to look for hidden fish. Fledglings 2 have been busy with lots of free
flow activities such as colouring in pirate pictures, pretending to walk the plank, using
tweezers to pick up coins and building their own ship with mega blocks! And if that
wasn't enough, they have also been enjoying adult led activities matching colour and
shapes using pegs, matching different size seashells, matching different flags and
exploring shells and pebbles in playdough.




NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Lower Robins

Our topic in Lower Robins has been Pirates. The children have loved making their
own treasure maps using teabags to stain paper. We have also been playing the Pop
Up Pirate game, taking it in turns with our friends to each have a go. The children
made some brilliant telescopes using cardboard and shiny coloured paper. We have
been reading stories about pirates at circle time and have been exploring our small
world pirate ship.

We have also been looking at different forms of transport. In the garden, we
created a role play car wash and the children had fun riding the cars through it. The
children took part in a creative activity to make a Robins bus using paints and glue.
We have been wheeling cars through different coloured paints to create tracks and
explore colour mixing. At circle time, the children have been engaging in group
discussion about what types of transport they have used.




NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Upper Robins

Last week in Upper Robins we have been looking at the topic of holidays. The
children have particularly loved looking at their holiday photos and talking about
them to us and their friends. The children have enjoyed playing in their ice cream
shop that they made last week, making their own ice cream using shaving foam,
sprinkles and other toppings. They have also been using their fingers and
paintbrushes to make marks in the ocean tray. The children have spent plenty of
time outside in the garden and on the grass practicing for sports day. The robin's
children have loved practicing singing summer songs for their concert later this
month.

This week in Upper Robins we have continued the theme of holidays/summer. With
the nice weather this week the children have enjoyed lots of water play and they
have especially enjoyed having lots of fun in our new paddling pool, where they
have loved going down the slide and splashing each other! Also, this week the
children have been making Father's Day cards and painting portraits of their dads to
take home for their dads on Father's Day. The children have enjoyed playing in our
Robins travel agents, telling us where they would like to go on holiday and making
their own passports to take on holiday with them. Lastly this week they have been
designing their own flip flops and practicing singing for our summer concert.




NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Skylarks - Green

The children on the Green side of Skylarks have been extremely busy since the last
edition of The Nutshell. We concluded our topic on 'Eco Week' with a litter walk around
the nursery site and by recycling plastic bottles into musical instruments. We discussed
the effects of pollution on the environment and learned the meaning of the word
'‘conservation'. We also iced some biscuits to resemble our planet, Earth.

Last week, 'birds' dominated our learning, culminating in an exciting day trip to 'Eagle
Heights Wildlife Centre'. Here the children behaved very well as they witnessed eagles,
caracaras, owls and falcons feeding and flying up close, independently asking pertinent
questions of the knowledgeable handlers. In the classroom we made our own birds,
using our fine motor skills to fold the wings, made textured nests, learned about the
life cycle of the owl and fed the cardboard 'bird' specific letters and numbers using
tweezers.

This week we have extended our learning to encompass wild, jungle animals. The
children have gone on safari in our jungle role play area and build up scenarios around
the 'small world' jungle and swamp backdrops. We have worked creatively to produce
lion masks and spiral snakes and chosen a selection of animal patterns and fabrics to
make our own wild animal. We have still had time to practise for our up-and-coming
Summer concert and make some keepsakes for daddy's special day on Sunday. Busy,
busy, busy!!
il L P




NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

Skylarks - Orange

WOW! What an incredible week the Skylarks children had. The children enjoyed making
bird nests and painting the three baby owls from the story 'Owl babies' and exploring
counting on the whiteboard. The children were very engaged in the topic of birds and owls
which was extended by taking the children on a trip to Eagle heights! The children had a
fantastic time watching the bird displays, having a Caracara bird walk around their feet,
exploring the other animals and of course having a play on the playground. We would also
like to say a big THANK YOU to our parent volunteers who came with us on the trip, the
children really enjoyed the day and that was supported by you!

There's been a rumble in Skylarks this week as we've explored jungle animals! The
children have been busy painting jungle animals, playing with them in messy play and
completing puzzles of animals around the world! We explored jungle animals stories and
songs and the children have built their own jungle scenes using various construction
resources.




OAK

Reception Class

The Oak children had an exciting pastoral day to start the new term and introduce the
second part of their topic, "Do you want to go on a journey?" They used Google Earth
to locate their houses and other significant landmarks, created maps to find the
Gingerbread man, and followed an obstacle course to map out the story. Additionally,
they acted out the story, made Gingerbread man pictures, and went on a sensory hunt
to use their senses to describe what they could see and hear.

On Thursday, we had an exciting trip to Chestnut and visited both the inside and
outside Box. Our visit began with a lovely tour of the building where we met some
adults and listened to a story. We then explored the Outside box and played with Year
1 and 2 children in the Chestnut playground. After that, we shared our learning in the
inside Box and had lunch in the lunch hall before returning to Oak. We had a fantastic
morning, and when we got back, the children all shared their favourite parts.

At Forest School, the children enjoyed exploring and expressing their creativity by
drawing on trees with chalk. Additionally, they had the opportunity to cook their own
sausages over the campfire for a delicious hotdog.

In maths, we have been measuring weight, measuring the ingredients to make
gingerbread men, and using the Gingerbread men we made to measure the length of
other things. We certainly enjoyed eating our gingerbread men! We have also been
looking at doubles and sharing equally between two.

During the wonderful weather we have been having, the children have been enjoying
making mud cakes in their new mud kitchen out on the decking.




YEAR 1

Literacy

To help Year 1 recall the plot of “Cinderella” in detail for writing they have learnt
actions to the story. This is part of the Talk for Writing approach by Pie Corbett which,

in the first stage helps children learn and internalise the text. Can you guess which
parts of the story the children are performing?

Plants

The children learnt about the lifecycle of a plant. They talked about what plants need
to grow and survive and where the best place for a plant would be. They spent some

time on the Chestnut playground looking at different plants, sketching them and
labelling them.

Science Nature Walk

The children took part in a nature walk hunting for different natural objects. They
loved exploring the school grounds, observing and learning about the environment.
During the walk, we bumped into Mrs Bilbrough and she showed Year 1 the best spot
to look for creepy crawlies. They also located different flowers, plants and leaves.




YEAR 1 &2

Art Club

In Art Club Year 1 and 2 have looked at the work of the artist Van Gogh. Using pencils,
felt tips or pastels they created their own interpretation of his famous series of
paintings of sunflowers and “Starry Night".




YEAR 3

Persuasive Speeches

Recently, we have been learning how to write persuasively and the special language that
this entails. Using our class text as inspiration (The Lorax by Dr Seuss), the children
assumed the role of the Lorax in his bid to save the environment. After learning how to
write persuasively, they then wrote a persuasive speech in the role of the Lorax,
addressing the Onceler. Their aim was to persuade the Onceler to shut down his factory
and save the environment. Once the speeches were ready, the children went outdoors to
create the scene. As the Lorax does in the original text, they stood on a tree stump to
present their speeches to the Onceler - they focused on how to deliver their speeches in
such a way as to convince the audience. | think we can safely say that all of the Oncelers
were well and truly convinced by the powerful persuasive speeches!

Rainforest Day

To launch our new topic for Summer 2, the Year 3 children enjoyed a special 'Rainforest
Day'. The first activity of the day was to lead their own research on rainforests. Using
various resources, including iPads and books, they chose which areas they wished to find
out more about. They then worked in small groups to present their findings in books,
which they created by themselves.

Next, the children headed to our very own Hazelwood rainforest! There, they had to hunt
for images of various animals that they would find in the rainforest. Once each group had
found an image, they were then faced with the challenge of building a suitable habitat for
that particular animal. Lastly, the afternoon was spent creating rainforest dioramas using
cardboard boxes that the children had brought to school, along with a range of different
art and craft materials.




YEAR 4

Hindleap Warren

What a wonderful week Year 4 have had at Hindleap Warren. The list of activities have
been endless, including archery, survival skills, rock climbing, forest adventure, team
building and marshmallows around the campfire. It's been a brilliant trip and the children
have all been wonderful. Be prepared for tired children tonight!




YEAR 5

Music Titsey Estate Walk
The Year 5 pupils have been looking at Anna Meredith's Year 5 enjoyed a warm but
'‘Connect-it' and thinking about how music can be made beautiful walk through the
by anyone, anywhere in the world - no instruments Titsey Estte last week.

necessary! They have started creating their own pieces
inspired by this, and have thought really hard about how
to make their performance visually exciting.

Humanities

Having studied the evacuation of children from major cities within the UK to rural
environments, it got the children wondering where they would rather live: In the countryside
or in a city. At the beginning of the lesson we held a vote and the majority of the class voted
for living in the countryside. They then went away and researched what life is actually like in
both settings. They then created a presentation looking at both sides of the argument before
deciding where they would rather live. There were quite a few changed minds as the reality of
living somewhere remote dawned on the children.




YEAR 6

Legoland

The Year 6s enjoyed a brilliant day in Legoland. The sun shone and the children
enjoyed a great mix of rides and creative freedom with lego building.




YEAR 6

Maths

This week some of Year 6 started investigating volume. It was interesting to see that as they filled their

cuboid nets with 1x1cm cubes, so vibrant colours and patterns began to appear, inspired by the visit of
Pop n Olly perhaps?

Hampton Court

Yesterday, Year 6 enjoyed a day in the sunshine at Hampton Court Palace. They participated in a Henry
VIl evidence workshop and toured the Tudor elements of the site such as, the Chapel Royal, Tudor
Kitchens, Great Hall, and the Haunted Corridor. The children worked in groups to find evidence and
artefacts from the old Tudor Palace and answered questions about Henry VIIl. The day finished with an
ice cream and a year group photo Infront of the Palace.




YEAR 7

Shakespeare Workshop

Skyblue Theatre Company Shakespeare Workshops

On Thursday, Year 6 and 7 pupils explored the wonderful world of Shakespeare in
performance with the welcome return of the Skyblue Theatre Company. In the
morning, Year 7 helped to retell the story of Macbeth, Shakespeare's famous tragedy
of ambition and bloodshed. With Erin P as a sinister Lady Macbeth, and Henry BH as
her murderous husband, the year group worked together to explore their motives
and emotions. The three witches, Jemima O, Joseph N and Sam D were suitably
spooky and atmospheric. Special mentions should also go to Charlie M (Banquo)
whose comedy interaction with adult actors caused much hilarity.

In the afternoon, Year 6 pupils embraced the story of A Midsummer Night's Dream, a
comedy of clashing cultures, magic potions and falling in love. Mia M, Holly B, Eddie
M and Alex P rose to the challenge as the four lovers, confused and bewildered by
Puck’s magical meddling (Pip H). Imogen G gave Bottom a comic turn, and Rocco K's
performance as the wall that separates Pyramus and Thisbe was surprisingly
memorable.

All pupils experienced key scenes performed by professional actors, and discussed
how to direct in different styles. It was delightful to welcome the company back to
enrich pupils’ understanding of Shakespeare in performance, and open their minds
to understanding his rich language.



mailto:18oneaj@hazelwoodschool.co.uk

YEAR 7

Maths

Year 7 enjoyed a maths lesson based around smarties and calculating averages. We
discovered the mean number of smarties in a tube is 29, well done to Jamie Toohey
who got his estimate spot on! We also looked a colour distribution and found the
modal colour to be orange. Pupils then drew a graph to represent their findings and
enjoyed a few smarties for their hard work!
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Year 8

Rome

There are some very tired children and teachers in school today, but from the stories of the places
they visited, the sights they saw, the food they ate and the fun they had, it is definitely worth it.

Well done to everyone on a fabulous trip!




Year 8

Stock Broking Elective

Alex L produced this great 1-pager on what he has learned in Mrs Philimore's Stock Broking

electives. Great work Alex!

Ever since | participated in Mrs Philimore’s stock market
glective | have been deeply interested in how the stock
market works so much so that | have physically invested
in a company. In February 2023 | invested in BAE systems,
which is all the UK's army, Navy, Raf ect, | chose as the
war in Ukraine has caused an increase in military activity.
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MUSIC

Ukulele Club

Next week we have Go Kid Ukulele Club visiting Chestnut classes.

"Discover how easy it is to play the most popular, family-friendly songs on ukulele so you can enjoy time
with your kids, make magic memories and rock the campfire this summer!

Our friend Al Start from children’s music project Go Kid Music has an exciting ukulele club opening this
month.

It’s aimed squarely at families with children at primary school - and is a fresh new activity that’s easily
accessible for all ages.

“This club is different because it includes parents, carers and even grandparents as well as the kids” said Al,
who has been teaching ukulele for over 15 years.

“You’re never too old to learn the ukulele!”

“I've chosen the most-requested popular family songs for a perfect campfire singalong.” Songs include ones
for little kids, tweens & teens and classic hits for you grown-ups.

The club consists of:
e Anonline course (Campfire Ukulele) with pre-filmed video tutorials and downloadable songs sheets
e Weekly streamed Zoom lessons with Al through the summer hols
e Weekly Park Jams for families in the parks around Brighton & Hove!

Registration will be open later this month, but if you follow the link below you can sign up for my free
Ukulele Quick-Start video series and get summer-ready!

Come and find out how such a tiny instrument can create such BIG FUN!

Surmer videle club For kids
and their grown-upi.




SPORT

Athletics

Athletics Meet Report for Hazelwood School Athletics Team @ Hurst Prep Schools Regional
Athletics competition:

On Monday, our Year 4 and 5 athletes from Hazelwood School participated in the Hurst Prep
Schools Regional Athletics competition, and their performance was nothing short of extraordinary.
The team showcased their talent and dedication, resulting in an impressive tally of 12 gold medals.

Throughout the event, our pupils displayed exceptional sportsmanship and represented the
school with great pride. They not only competed fiercely but also supported and encouraged each
other throughout the various events held on the athletics field.

There were several remarkable achievements during the competition, including the breaking of
both Hazelwood School records and Hurst Athletics Meet records. The following students secured
first-place finishes in their respective events:

1.Freddie G- 300m - 50.44 seconds (New Meet Record)

2.Libby C - Shot Putt

3.1sabelle C-300m - 51.79 seconds

4.James E - 70m Hurdles

5.Flo M - 70m Hurdles - 13.38 seconds (New Meet Record)

6.Nico B - High Jump - 1.38m

7.Nico B - Long Jump - 3.88m

8.Will R - Shot Putt - 7.84m (New Meet Record)

9.Immy V - 800m - 2 minutes 56 seconds (New Meet Record)
10.Flo M -100m
11.Isabelle C-100m
12.Flo M, Katherine D, Isabelle C, Imogen V - 4x100m Relay

In addition to the gold medal performances, several athletes secured second-place finishes in
their respective events, including Milo VB and Millie EH in Javelin, as well as Elliot in the 200m.

The outstanding achievements of our athletes reflect their dedication, perseverance, and talent.
The entire team can be immensely proud of their accomplishments, setting new records and
leaving a lasting impression on the Hurst Athletics Meet.

We extend our heartfelt congratulations to all the athletes, coaches, and supporters who
contributed to the success of the Hazelwood School Athletics Team. The commitment and
teamwork displayed by our students exemplify the values we uphold at Hazelwood School. We
look forward to witnessing further achievements from these remarkable young athletes in the
future.



SPORT

Athletics




SPORT

Cricket

In a delightful display of youthful cricketing talent, the U13-U8 teams took to the field on a sunny
and beautiful day, last week. The weather was perfect for a game of cricket, with clear skies and a
gentle breeze that added to the joyous atmosphere.

All teams showcased their skills and passion for the game, displaying excellent playing abilities
that enthralled the spectators and encouraged fair competition. The players demonstrated
commendable batting, bowling, and fielding techniques, showcasing their talent and enthusiasm
for the sport.

The U13-U8 players exhibited a remarkable level of maturity and sportsmanship, respecting the
rules of the game and displaying camaraderie throughout the match. The coaches and parents
cheered on their respective teams, creating an encouraging and supportive environment for the
young cricketers.

The results were closely fought. However, the scoreline did not reflect the true essence of the
game, which was marked by the joy of playing cricket, learning new skills, and developing
friendships on and off the field.

Overall, the U13-U8 teams' cricket match was a resounding success, highlighting the passion,
talent, and sportsmanship of these young players. The perfect weather, excellent playing skills,
and admirable conduct of all participants made it a memorable day for everyone involved. The
future of cricket looks promising with such dedicated and respectful young cricketers in the
making.




SPORT

Swimming Results

¢ Relays

e U13 Girls Medley Relay 6th Time 1:06.45 (6 second improvement)

e U1O Girls Freestyle Relay 14 Hazelwood School 1:08.46 (5 second improvement)
e U13 Girls Freestyle Relay 6th Time 58.07 (5 second improvement)

Individuals
e U10 25m Backstroke Chloe H 10th in Finals 19.28 School Record to qualify slightly slower in final despite
just coming out of a leg cast with a broken leg.
U13 50m Backstroke Lucy A 16th, 38.69 Personal Best, School Record
U1l 50m Breaststroke Esme C 12th 42.80 Personal Best, School Record
U13 50m Breaststroke Jessica K, 16th 45.40
U13 50m Freestyle Annabelle N, 10th in Finals 30.72 Personal Best

Summary Report for IAPS Swimming Championships Finals 2023 held at London Aquatics Centre:

The IAPS Swimming Championships Finals 2023, hosted at the London Aquatics Centre, showcased
remarkable performances by talented swimmers. The event was filled with excitement and achievements,
both in relay races and individual competitions.

In the relays, the U13 Girls Medley Relay team demonstrated exceptional teamwork and determination,
finishing in 6th place with a time of 1:06.45. Their remarkable performance included a six-second
improvement from their previous time. The U10 Girls Freestyle Relay team from Hazelwood School also
displayed significant progress, finishing 14th with a time of 1:08.46, a five-second improvement. Another
impressive result was seen in the U13 Girls Freestyle Relay, where the team achieved a time of 58.07,
improving their performance by five seconds and securing 6th place.

The individual swimmers showcased their talent and resilience, setting new personal bests and school
records. Despite recovering from a broken leg, Chloe H displayed remarkable determination in the U10 25m
Backstroke, finishing 10th in the finals with a time of 19.28. Her qualifying performance, setting a new school
record, was particularly commendable considering her recent leg cast. Lucy A delivered an outstanding
performance in the U13 50m Backstroke, achieving a personal best time of 38.69, setting a new school
record.

Esme C showcased her skills in the U11 50m Breaststroke, securing 12th place with a personal best time of
42.80, also setting a school record. Jessica K demonstrated great effort in the U13 50m Breaststroke,
finishing 16th with a time of 45.40. Annabelle N's exceptional performance in the U13 50m Freestyle
resulted in a 10th place finish in the finals, setting a personal best time of 30.72.

The swimmers' dedication and hard work were evident throughout the competition. Their achievements not
only showcased their abilities but also set new benchmarks for their respective schools. The IAPS Swimming
Championships Finals 2023 was a testament to their talent, perseverance, and commitment to excellence.

The coaches, spectators, and supporters were extremely proud of all the participants. The event provided a
platform for the swimmers to display their skills and compete at a high level. As the competition came to a
close, the anticipation for future successes and accomplishments among these exceptional young swimmers
grew.
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LIBRARY

Overdue Books

It's that time of year when all library books need to be returned

or renewed before the summer holidays to avoid the £3 charge EBUCATO

per book. For those pupils leaving in years 6 and 8 please make WE'RE PRDUD TO BE A
sure all your books are handed back into the library by Friday FIRST NEWS SCHOOL!
30th June. For all other pupils please make sure that your eV

of the lateit globul fewi, srd the mases that impaet thon.

books are stamped with the GREEN date stamp dated 8th
September 2023 before you take off for the summer holidays.

Please remember you can check the library management

system Accessit (https://uk.accessit.online/hz[02) to see what
books your child/children have out. All books taken out from
Monday 19th June will have a green stamp and therefore will
be fine until we return back to school from the Summer _
holidays. ' e tisite
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Reading Challenges

We will be running two reading challenges over the Summer and all details and forms will be
included in the last Nutshell of the year. | will be explaining the challenges to the pupils in
their upcoming lessons so please do encourage them to take part. It's a bit of fun as well as
keeping that very important reading skill going. There are recommended reading lists on the
Library Management system where one can check what books are suitable for the year that
you child/children are going into and of course you can access our online library and take
books out to be read on an iPad or computer whilst on holiday rather than taking a suitcase
of books! All books read will count whichever way one reads them if they are recorded.
House points and prizes are on offer for those who take part in the challenges.

Thank you - Nicki Wisniewski - Head Llbrarian

Learning Support Coffee Morning

It was lovely seeing s0 many of you at the Learning Support
Coffee Morning on the 15™ June and to share with you what
the Learning Support Department at Hazelwood offers to
support pupils across the school and nursery.

Our next coffee morning will be on the 20™ October 2023.
We look forward to seeing you then but if you have any
guestions before then, please do get in touch with the team:
learningsupport@hazelwoodschool.com.



https://uk.accessit.online/hzl02

HPA

Dates for the Diary

00

Hazelwood Parents’ Association

Autumn 2023/2024
Friday 23rd June HPA Rainbow Disco 4.30pm - 6.00pm
Friday 29th September HPA Food Bank Collection 7.30am - 9.00am
Thursday 5th October HPA Quiz Night 7.30pm
Friday 13th October HPA Halloween Movie Night TBC
Saturday 2nd December HPA Christmas Fair 12-3.30pm
Autumn 2024
Sunday 14th January HP Panto - Cinderella TBC
Friday 26th January HPA Disco-Years1-Years4  TBC
Summer 2024
Saturday 9th June HPA Summer Fair TBC



HPA

Rainbow Disco - Years 1 - Year 4 - June 23rd

Please purchase tickets here Y1-4 School Disco
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https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=forms.gle&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5nbGUvQVdNemlmd0J1MTdoMmk3WjY=&i=NjFkNDQwNDViMWY1ZTcxMDA5MmY1MjU0&t=bE1XeUJnSDZRM3JsVm9FMmlrejJXNUlBVTkxMlJLMTFXdk81MU1kYUNiMD0=&h=d48e00769259489f9d69d4a73c5b3aa4&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVaC7t7QfmgsSYEVZtr4gjsM4rl_RCzTziDdFbQb9YRvyg

NOTICES

SHOWTIRE

wiwnw s howtime london
Dancing, Drama, Singing all your favourites from
TV, Film and West End Shows
Summer Holiday Club Priority Booking

14th to 18th August

10am to 4pm ages &+ £125 the week
930 to 12 noon under §'s £100.00 for the week
{contact Melinda if you just want a few days for the under 6's)

Thank you for your interest in our new Showtime Musical Theatre Holiday Club
at Churchill School, Rysted Lane, Westerham TN16 1EZ . You are free to share
this information with other friends and parents, the holiday club is not
exclusive to Showtime.

Each day we will cover different material using, Drama, Singing and Dance or

any combination of the three. Our Holiday Club is a great confidence boost.

Parents of the older group will be invited to a presentation at the end of the

last session at 3.30. Our teachers are all experienced professionals, and DBS

enhanced, they work at our other venues and are looking forward to working
with your children.

It's easy to book via the website, type www.showtime.london, go to the store
where you can book and pay, it will ask for a few contact details for our
register.

If your child has enjoyed the week and would like to do more, we run on
Sundays at Oxted School, and on Saturdays at Weald of Kent Sevenoaks. Let
Melinda know if you want a free trial at hello@showtime.london. Showtime

prices are £8.33 per hour.

Contact Melinda if you have any questions about any of the above, thank you
for your keen interest, we look forward to meeting you in August.

Melinda
07753571696
hello@showtime.london



http://www.showtime.london/
mailto:hello@showtime.london
mailto:hello@showtime.london

NOTICES
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'Mr. Mac’s Muddy Adventures!
.| Action packed holiday fun at Hazelwood this Summer ﬁfalrdhyi g

& T'- ,,,:w # W
| “29_th ané Wednesday 30th August
Lo 12.30 Spm 3 m .

qunddltch team building challenges, treasure
oo hunts, Nerf Gun battles, toasted marshmallows
¥ .. - and much morel =

¥ ; . v : ; = =T B SO £
. Time: ‘lﬂam 3pm Bnng pacl-csd lunch (no nuts); water bottle; change of clothes [
£ Cost: £50 per child Wear: Old clothes, outdoor shoes, waterproof E
i ) I AR . = i taT R Fhs'-"_.r_--l‘:-'ll“‘—"-‘"'-'-'#‘-p

THE 255 FUN DOG SHOW
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200pm Tug-

« OVER 401 LIVE ACTS » Loct pose 089 bootE « FREE CAMPEE - 5
+ TOMAELWT TEROWIN: + THE RENEWED BOFE FUN DOC S50W » DTTAACTIR BEFLIT » _'

REIGATE ¥ " . \'-h Masic rom 10arm to L2pm
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Further aciivities may be added
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NOTICES
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S f?m*f;/ﬁ"
PRESENTS

14K L0y

CAMP 1: 12TH f 13TH / 14TH JULY
CAMP 2: 24TH / 25TH / 26TH JULY
CAMP 3: 8TH / 9TH / 10TH AUGUST

CAMP 4: 28TH / 29TH / 30TH AUGUST

10:30AM - 12:30PM EVERYDAY WITH
PRIZE GIVING ON THE FINAL DAY

o WELCOMING JUNIDRS OF ALL ABILITIES
o EQUIPMENT PROVIDED IF REQUIRED

» PRIZES INCLUDED
o E125PP PER CAMP
« T0BOOK, CALL OR EMAIL THE DETAILS GOLF ACADEMY
BELOW
- EVERY SATURDAY,
(RS LT | AL ABILITIES

HRIS EVARS BOLF SCHOOL,

WELCOME! . TANDRIDGE GOLF CLUB,

. OXTED,

> 6 S0

CLLDED [ TED AVAILABELITY

X3 +44 7858458317 / 01883 713701 N ETa Ul S
edsharplesgoli@gmail.com / evoé3Eaol.com 900 . A



NOTICES

FUN SKILLS TRAINING
AND MATCH PLAY.

Nethall Camps 2023

What? Inspiring coaching from Netball
Super League players. Technical skills
training & lots of match play!

Who? Players aged 6-16 —all abilities
welcome

Where & When? Hazelwood School,
Oxted, RHB 0QU, 10am-3pm

August 15;, :ztid 3rd
‘August 14th; 151!1 16I:I1
“ Hazelwood Sl;huql I
'-DktEﬁH B.GQU -_..

>July-26™, 275, 28
+August 2™, 2™, grd
—August 14", 15", 16"

mail.com

Book enline@ www.girlsattack.com/sessions

Bty bird snvel sibling discounts avallabibe®

%:’;'-331’. GRS £ N

girlsatrtac

FOOTBALL COACHING
COURSE FOR

< i A YEARS 3- 6
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Do you have parental experience? Could you spare 2-4 hours a week to share T“E-Sdﬂy 29& Al"guslt &
your invaluable knowledge? if yes we would love to hear from youl WEd“ES'dﬂT 3,“'“1 A.ug“st
2 pm - 5pm

Hazelwood Sports Pitches

£

Our volunteers are fully trained and given expert ongoing support

~ Preparation courses beginning in September '23

<R E‘I. -lﬁ Please contact Mr Jarvis for further details
£ A l;# and to reserve a place.

FA COACH MR JARVIS
Hazelwood Under 13A Boys & Girls Coach
Lindfield Storm FC Manager & Coach
Tel: 07725 026329
jarvisjZhazelwoodschool.com
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H%KRLLLS

» SKILLS SESSIONS WITH EX
INTERNATIONAL AND
PROFESSIONAL SCRUM HALF

y" % LUCA PETROZZI

« ANY AGE ANDABILITY

l * LOCATION CONVENIENT TO
a YOu

ANY QUESTIONS, JUST ASK...

(. 07548381991

PETROZZILMa
E ADVANTAGERUGBY.NET ADVANTAGE BUGEY

NESSY SPELLING
AND READING cLUB

Are you ready
to embark on
an exciting
adventure?

Unlock the magic of language at the . . N 20/
Nessy Spelling and Reading Club! =

Dive into a world of spelling Personalised Learning

ity wiiratand 1At swrying g ol ther s pace
D sdastie techndhoss talirs sach esas 1
apeifie seec, ermarng that yoo pee 1he sepsart
a8 chalFnge i Feqar £ 10 santaed

Gelebrate your Progress

Fun and Engaging Activities

mhhﬂlﬂlngnqumﬂ it b eshng it aoaching chalengin. Misty

M el atan your schireeards
spalingshis that st abesial || CSeio e e

Trusted by Parents & Educators

Meawny hat Deen onpowereg MarsrL worifede for ovar
# decadel Dur pragram e deseloped by
enperts m the feld -ddop with edecational standards

3 CONTACT
EMAIL nat2001@hotmail com
or call 07790025431
Dates 25/26/27 July 10.30-12.30
Dates 01/02/03 August 10.30-12.30

%_ Advantage Rugby

Our services, for players & coaches...

= |fex

Indihviciu] ar.drs ip akills
sessions for players

Working with coaches to
make taiior mods nugby

S&ESI0MTS = for all opes
and abilities

Cooch educatar - bullding
on your exdsting

knonwdedge with insights
Inta the Modem Dome

G About us \'

Ar Achvantaga Rugby we
draw from our exparnence
as ex international and
professional nugby players,
working closely with you as
coaches as ragularty as you
wizh, in ordar 1o bring you
tha most detollsd and up 10
date session plans & insights
into the modam gome

SN\ J

For more information please
call 07548381991 or email
petrozziLM@advantagerugby.net

252627 UL -
9:30:11:30

12.3 AUG -
10:00:12:00

"DIS‘COVEIL?

e

THE AMAZING WORLD OF

TYPING FUN THIS SUMMER AT

TOUCH THPING CLUB!
v E ":r|'-_= r?;

- . '|-.-.-u.
AL ""| i
'ui dhilad y‘;n\.-. '-’*3..\*1.-:-.;\&"

Ready to embark on this thrilling typing journey?

Hurry up and grab your spot at the Touch Typing Clubl Spaces are limited.
[F you have any questions or need help, our Friendly team is here for you.
Send us an email at nat200 1@hotmail.com or give us a call at 077900254 31.

WE CAN'T WAIT TO HEAR FROM YOU!

Frico £40 par 2 hour session or 3 days (8 hours) ENO
Or if all detes are chosen then E180



10% Discount

The code is

HAZELWOOD10

NOTICES

BLAMTASTIC ~ .

a8 LaEl wmin
LN GFEARERS A
FATEAL BLAFTERS

Over half term,
Eleanor and her
cousins took the
Beano bus and
enjoyed the
whoopee
cushion pranks,
Isabella enjoyed
the comic
character
drawing activity
but all the
children enjoyed
the delicious
themed tea and
fun Beano
experience!

Beano Bus Tour

e

https://b-bakery.com/london/bus-

-cxilr:! o tours/beano-bus-tour
/
DISCOVER LONDON WITH ;
ey The new.Blam'stastlc Beano Bus.tour around
THEIR FRICNDS ON A London is available to book until September
R A this year, to.celebrate Beano.comlc s 85th
& SCOFT A GNAWSOME anniversary celebrations.

The route master bus tours around London
and includes a themed Beano afternoon tea
and an on board entertainer who creates
additional fun with Beano quizzes, jokes and
pranks.

*Promoted by George Satterly's mum in 3W, who works for
Rocket Licensing.




NOTICES

Multi-Sports Course for Girls & Boys Multi-Sports Course for Girls & Boys
Years1to 6 ) @ Years1to 6 ]

All Day Coun}se -
9am - 3pm J . 4 9am - 3pm
Oxted School L & Oxted School

Bluehouse Lane, Oxted, RHEBAR Bluehouse Lane, Oxted, RHE
S, = e

Aw ki For Boys & Girls in
i Reception & Year 1

AR M Bl i o D™

ND SR TS

IOR FC
U13 PLAYERS

~ WANTED

Our U13 Lions (next years Year 8) are looking
for new players who have match experience.
Matches are played on a Sunday.

*SUCCESSFUL TEAM IN THE

RAWSKILLS
Soccer School dare those T.IEINBWDGE LEJ&.GUE
2.00 - 10.00am who join our vision to

n._“m}.m.m-m: Nl *FA LICENSED MANAGERS

Please call
John Glenn on 07894588521
your :ml1 plntt' Gaw Cook on 07850406015

aggimailesm
: Join to become part of or Coach Mikey on
wowwr ranwskillisoccer oo uk RAWSKILLS Historg.r[ 0?5 101?2?89




NOTICES

KATE TULETT,S }‘LRT 4 ALL Kate Tulet't best known for her Muddy Stillettos award-wmnmg Art Gallery (an.d
AL ik o Tl e Hazelwood's Head of Art) and artworks, has recently published a debut book that will
. LIMPSEIELD HIGH STREET, ONTED . . S .
R - e capture many hearts and minds with her inspirational words and pictures. The book
SU”"“'I(‘ZE":,;EE‘L}_‘jﬂ_i.“"_tﬁlm S entitled "Turning Tides" provides an uplifting and raw account of her personal journey, that
@RATETULETTART has been praised for its power to help readers going through similar challenges in their own
.:'lﬂﬂl-i-"l_ll rT-Iuib :?'{'i'i'l JULY lives. The book aims to inspire people to start the road to recovery and improve their
\E}E;':’jf“ i ,:,ffijfgg %:IIUA;}:GUL?::* mental health, through images painted by the Artist and words to explain the reasons
MON 7111 ';f.l.["l. S oot behind the appreciation.
MOM 2IST - THURS 24TH AUGUST
MON 28TH & TUES 2TH AUGUST

Belr: PACKED LURC

Kate’s candid account of her own journey through mental illness, including but not limited
to anxiety and depression has resonated with readers who have described the book as a
soothing balm that touches the heart. "Turning Tides" is much more than just a book; It is a
tool that has been proven by readers to rehabilitate the mind and inspire one's spirit.

DREENRS & SHACKS

The book is an emotional account of the author's enthralling life experiences, successes,
and trials. Though it is not a one-size-fits-all solution, it is a powerful tool designed to help
r individuals going through life's challenges to be mindful, and appreciate the simple things
in life, while also providing a support system for those battling mental health problems.

OPEN T ALL, BO
ADVANCE IS E

"| started to paint and write a book to help me move away from a dark place, but now its
turned into something so much more as | want to give back to society and to encourage
others to be kind to themselves," said the author. "It was painted and written in a way that
will help others understand that it is okay not to be okay, and that there is always someone
else who feels the same, they are not alone and there is a light at the end of the tunnel if
we are willing to make the journey through it."

The book includes 52 beautiful images of art that Kate has created in her very own art
studio in Limpsfield, Oxted.

The book is now available for purchase on the author's website, soon to be on Amazon.
GO Get a copy of "Turning Tides" today and begin your journey to recovery!

For more information or to contact the author, please visit www.katetulettart.com

Join Ms Wiz iN JULY JoiN Ms Wiz 1IN JULY
‘Creating Mini ‘Calligraphy Priting’
Elhen : Tusepay 11,
B Oﬂ‘w WeEDHESDAY 2™

oR THURSDAY 13™=

"‘II:_E_II[E. ;10 TiLL 1.00 { prease Brne A sHacK)

€ost - £50 INCLUDES A PEN AND WORKBOOK

Bhere- AT MRs TULETT'S SHOF — "ART FOR

TL (2,00 T 4.00 ¢ ]
Lebre ey | ALL’ IN LIMPSFIELD HiGH STREET

Co3l [ £35 INCLUDES ALL MATERIALS

WI‘!&_‘, AT Mprs TuLETT'S SHOP — ‘ART FOR
ALL 1N LiMPSFIELD HIGH STREET

i 3 m |
L'w? m TO BOOK YOUR PLACE PLEASE CONTACT

TO BOOK YOUR PLACE PLEASE CONTACT NICKI WISNIEWSKI AT
MICKI WISNIEWSK] AT
nicki.davies12 @btinternet.com Please indicate which day you would like.

Please indicate which day you would like.



https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=katetulettart.com&u=aHR0cDovL3d3dy5rYXRldHVsZXR0YXJ0LmNvbQ==&i=NjFkNDQwNDViMWY1ZTcxMDA5MmY1MjU0&t=cEoxVXJxb0czV3p3YVBlUk5CeGhmbkl0R0RaVmo3SVJra3FiTUoyN1Jjaz0=&h=fe640b34ad234afca384d6529bd67bb5&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVb1Dge_-gR5v-9wHT3n7a8vMkN7bPcDzjNOaJCb8EGTxw

NOTICES

Lost Property

Please contact Nikki in the office if any of these items belong to you Thank you!

_—

ACTIVITIES

* sy rrey Music and Arts Summer Holiday Activities 2023
UL BV L BT at Hazelwood School, Limpsfield, Oxted

THE BAND EXFERIENCE
CRESTIVE 20UNPS: BT  MUSIC FROPYCTION
FOP SONGS ; MUSICALS
STRINGS IN ACTION

== Ages: 8 — 16 year olds
~Find out more & register
- surreycc.gov.uk/arts/music




NOTICES

Please follow us!

12559 - FTa
hazelwoodschooloxted® [ =

F o 53 am 52

Posts  Followers Folowing

As well as our bi-weekly
newsletter, you can keep up to
date with all school news by
following us on Instagram,
Twitter and Facebook.

Marptaood Schock
A 25 vl winesey inclegsensant school, An

inngwative approach o teaching & bearming within 25
acron of bescritul woodiand on the Samey Kerd
[bordes

A P AR S T LA

We are trying hard to keep you
updated as much as we can
through our social feeds.

Please do follow us!

#hazelwoodschooloxted

1TSS T o T

hazelwoodschooloxted @ [




